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GOVERNMENTRESPONSETO REPORT 57

OF

THE JOINTSTANDING COMMITTEE ON TREATIES



Governmentresponseto Report 57 of the Joint Standing Committeeon Treaties

TheAustralianGovernmentwould like to thanktheJointStandingCommitteeon
Treaties(JSCOT)fortheirconsiderationof theamendmentsto the SafetyofLife at Sea,
1974, ConventionandtheInternationalShip andPortFacility Security(ISPS)Codein
hearingsandin its Report57.

TheAustralianGovernmentrespondsasfollows to thetwo recommendationsin the
Report:

Recommendation1

The Committeerecommendsthat a review oftheMaritime TransportSecurityAct
2003be conducted12 months after its implementation, sothat any operational
concernswith regard to the Act or its regulations can be raised by interested
parties,with a view to improving thelegislativeprovisions (paragraphs4.7 and 4.8
refer).

On 21 March 2004theDeputyPrimeMinisterandMinisterfor TransportandRegional
Services,theHon JohnAndersonMP, announcedthatAustralia’smaritime security
frameworkwouldbeassessedby the Secretaries’CommitteeonNational Security
(SCNS)aspartoftheAustralianGovernment’scontinuousreviewofAustralia’s
securityarrangements.

Amongothers,thepurposeoftheassessmentis to identify gapsin thelegislative
frameworkestablishedby theMaritime TransportSecurityAct2003 (theMTSA) andits
Regulationsandprioritisemeasuresto fill thesegaps.The assessmentincludes
consultationwith key industrystakeholders.

TheAustralianGovernmentbelievesthatthisprocessgivesindustryasignificant
opportunityto raiseanyoperationalconcernswith regardtheMTSA orits regulations
with seniorgovernmentofficials. Thecontextof themaritimeassessmentlendsitself to
discussionsregardingamendmentsto thelegislativeframeworkandidentificationof
furtherpolicy developmentwork to beundertakenby theAustralianGovernmentin
consultationwith industry.

Giventhecurrentassessmentprocess,theAustralianGovernmentdoesnot considerit
necessaryto instigateareviewof theMTSA 12 monthsafterits implementation.

Recommendation2

The Committee recommendsthat a briefing be provided to it by representativesof
the Departmentof Transport and RegionalServicesafter 1 July 2004on the
possibleeffectsto the Australian maritime industry, including a statusreport on
the amendmentsto the SOLAS Conventionand the ISPS Code(paragraphs 4.9 to
4.12 refer).

TheAustralianGovernmentagreesthat theDepartmentofTransportandRegional
ServicesbrieftheCommitteeafter1 July 2004on how theAustralianmaritimeindustry
is adaptingto themaritimesecurityregime.


